
Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting of St. John’s Church 

Washington, Connecticut 

January 26, 2020 

The meeting marks the 225th year of St. John’s Church in Washington, Connecticut. 

The meeting was well attended with more than a quorum present. 

Father Geoffrey Hahneman opened the meeting with a prayer. 

Fr. Hahneman reviewed the Guidelines of Mutuality provided by the Episcopal 
Church in Connecticut. 

Father Hahneman presented the Voting Roll for approval.  The Voting Roll was 
approved. 

The Minutes of the 2019 Annual Meeting were accepted and approved.  

The slate of officers and Vestry members and diocesan delegates was presented by 
Ms. Bardel, the chair of the Nominating Committee, and it approved by a vote of 
those in attendance.  The elected slate was as follows: 

For Clerk for one year: Joan Beattie 

For Treasurer for one year Larry Littlefield 

For Assistant Treasurer for one year:  Hunter Brown 

For the Vestry for three years: Sara Coles, Mary Davis and Andris Kalnins 

For Delegates to the Diocesan Convention for one year: Sara Coles and MB Witt  

Mr. Gillespie summarized some of the highlights during 2019 at St. John’s, including 
the appointment by Bishop Douglas of Fr. Hahneman as Priest-in-Charge.  

Mr. Littlefield presented the proposed budget for 2020, as approved by the Vestry 
and entertained questions from the floor.  

Reports were submitted for the Altar Guild, the Buildings and Grounds Committee, 
the Flower Committee, the Greeters Committee, the Hospitality Committee, the 
Lectors & Eucharistic Minister Committee, the Music Program, the Outreach 
Committee, the Stewardship Committee and the 2019 Bazaar Committee.  The 
committee members entertained questions from the floor. 

Following the dismissal by Fr. Hahneman, the meeting was adjourned. 


